Dr. Paul Dudley White 264 Beacon Street Boston, Massachusetts

Dear Paul:

I am sorry that I cannot see Dr. Kazuhiko Murata here in August or September because I shall be in Europe. We, Margaret, Martha and I, expect to leave here about July 23 to sail from New York on the 27th.

I'm afraid, also, that few of my staff will be here at the time you mention for Dr. Murata. Doctors Taylor, Blackburn, and Simonson are all making trips to Europe and others will be taking a vacation period before the begining of the school year in the latter part of September.

Sincerely,

Ancel Keys

AK/ji